CITY OF WELDON SPRING
BOARD OF ALDERMEN WORK SESSION
MAY 11, 2023

CALL TO ORDER: A Work Session of the Board of Aldermen for the City of Weldon
Spring was held on Tuesday, May 11, 2023, at approximately 7:00 PM, at the Weldon
Spring City Hall, which is located at 5401 Independence Road. The Work Session was
called to order at 7:00 PM by Mayor Licklider.

Alderman Baker, Alderman Clutter, Alderman Conley, Alderman Kolb, and Alderman
Yeager were present. Aldermen Martiszus was absent from the Work Session. Also,
present at the meeting was Bob Wohler (City Attorney), Michael Padella (City
Administrator), and Bill Hanks (City Clerk).

BUSINESS FOR DISCUSSION:

Additional Pedestrian Crosswalk Evaluation — Recommendation Report: Mr.
Padella (City Administrator) summarized the Additional Pedestrian Crosswalk
Evaluation Report, which was completed by Cochran Engineering, for two new
crosswalk locations. The first location is on Independence Road at Nancy Lane and
Rodelle Woods Drive and the second location is at the intersection of Pitman Hill Road
and Towers Road/Northgate Lane. He added that City’s staff is seeking direction from
the Board, on how to proceed with the recommendations made by Cochran Engineering.
There was a discussion about line-of-sight issues, safety concerns, and the Great River
Greenway proposed trail plan for Pitman Road. The consensus was to keep these
crosswalks simple and not consider a beacon crosswalk light on the signage.

The Work Session was adjourned at 7:28 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

William C. Hanks, City Cler.
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